
 

 

  

OCTOBER 2019 NEWSLETTER 
Next Month’s Rally—Tweed Heads Holiday Park 
3 Dry Dock Road Tweed Heads South NSW 2486 

Phone 07 55243306 
Wednesday 13th November to Monday 18th November 

POST CODE – 2486 

EMERGENCY DETAILS -FIRE OR MEDICAL 

To seek urgent help, continual quick short blasts of a whistle or car horn (3 seconds on/off). Upon hearing 
this, members are requested to proceed in an orderly manner to the site of the whistle or car horn bringing 
with them mobile phone, fire extinguisher, water bucket, fire blanket, torch and first aid kit 

To all Gazebo Carriers, Gazebos will be required at Tweed Heads 

DIRECTIONS-   1hr 54mins   135 Klms  
https://www.google.com/search?
q=3+Dry+Dock+Road+Tweed+Heads+Sth+NSW+2486+AUSTRALIA 
  

• Get on M1 in Deagon from Victoria Ave and State Route 26 
• Follow M1 and Pacific Mwy to Kennedy Dr in Tweed Heads, follow signs 
for Tweed Heads (1HR 17MINS) 
• At the roundabout, take the 1st exit onto Kennedy Dr 
• Use the right lane to take the slip road to Tweed Heads S/Banora Point 
• Continue onto Minjungbal Dr 
• Merge onto Wharf St 
Turn right onto Dry Dock Rd 

  
These directions are for planning purposes only. You may find that construc-
tion projects, traffic, weather, or other events may cause conditions to differ 
from the map results, and you should plan your route accordingly. You must 
obey all signs or notices regarding your route. 
Enjoy the drive. 
Helen Hunter  Rally Coordinator  

Ideally located on a protected stretch of the Tweed River featuring a salt 
water lagoon.  
Launch your boat from the private in-park boat ramp, kayak in the lagoon or 
cast a line from the shore. The park is also conveniently located within 
walking distance of Tweed Heads Town Centre. 
Take a swim in the temperature controlled pool; heated during winter and 
cooled during summer, then head off to one of the many clubs for which the 
area is famous. 
 

https://www.google.com/search?q=3+Dry+Dock+Road+Tweed+Heads+Sth+NSW+2486+AUSTRALIA
https://www.google.com/search?q=3+Dry+Dock+Road+Tweed+Heads+Sth+NSW+2486+AUSTRALIA


 

 

RAFFLE ROSTER 

Refund of up to $20 + tickets  

November - Trevor & Yvonne 

January - Committee 

February - Vicki & Paul 

 

If you are unable to attend your nominated rally, 
please get in touch with the next member on the raf-
fle list. Should you be unable to find a replacement 
from this list, contact the Acting Secretary Rod. 

ACTIVITIES ROSTER 

 

November - Yvonne & Noel with Henk & Bep 

January - Picnic in the Park 

February - Helen & Rick with Brian & Loretta 

 

If you are unable to attend your nominated rally, 
please swap with another couple and notify the 
Vice President Yvonne. 

CLUB SHOP 

 

  Men's Shirts   $32      Club Stickers   $5 

  Women's Shirts  $32      Flags    $17 

  Jackets   $45      Van Flag Holders  $5 

  Sleeveless Shirts $25      Towbar Hitch Handles $10 

  Caps    $18      Tent Peg Pullers  $5 

REMINDER 

Members are expected to wear their Club Shirts at “Official” Club gatherings and any other designated 

Club Activities, gatherings or functions as stated by the Committee. 

Only the officially sanctioned shirt is acceptable as stated by the Committee. 

Saturday is official Club rally day (Club shirt day) 

ROVING REPORTERS 

November - Darryl & Barbara 

January - Picnic in the Park 

February - Bev & Eric 

If you are unable to attend your nominated rally, 
please get in touch with the next member on this list. 

Should you be unable to find a replacement from 
this list, then talk to the editor, Diana  

ACTIVITY REPORTERS 

November - Ray & Sabina 

January - Picnic in the Park 

February - Lyle & Col 

If you are unable to attend your nominated rally, 
please get in touch with the next member on this 

list. Should you be unable to find a replacement 
from this list, then talk to the editor, Diana  

November Activity Organisers 
 

Noel W 

With 

Henk & Bep 



 

 

Birthdays for November 

13th   Ken 
21st   Dave S 

22nd   Dave H 
22nd   Chris 

24th   Doreen 

anniversaries for November 

15th   Doreen & Dave 

10th   Bernie & Les 

“Chat n Choose” 

Ladies & Gentlemen 

Come along on Friday mornings at 10am to our regular “Chat n Choose” 
Bring your craft or board games/cards/artworks/whatever you do 

You choose whether you wish to do your  craft while you chat , or just chat! 
don’t Forget your tea or CoFFee... 



 

 

Roving Report from Woodford by Loretta 

The Woodford Rally started for a small few on Wednesday with a gathering of 8 for our first hap-
py hour. Lots of laughs.  
 
A steady stream of members followed on Thursday and Friday. Members chose to enjoy Wood-
ford and surrounding areas. Some going for a drive and others shopping.  
 
Friday night saw some of us walk and others drive to the local hotel for a lovely dinner.  
 
Saturday was a busy day with an SES fund raising Cent Auction at the showgrounds with sever-
al  members winning prizes. The AGM was at 1pm followed by activities and a great dress up 
Halloween night and superb meal put together by the committee. 
 
Woodford markets were on Sunday and members starting to head for home Sunday and Monday 
after a great rally. 
 
Loretta  

What happened at Woodford Showgrounds…. 



 

  

Our rally to Woodford was a great success with many members  attending due to  AGM. 
Our next Rally is to  Tweed Heads  Holiday Park  
You will  also need to make your own booking, for the Rally.  
Dates between Wed 13th Nov to Tues 19th Nov.  
$40.00Per night / RV. Discounts apply for longer stays. 
Phone 07 55243306 to book your reservation. 
See you there 
ATTENDANCE AT RALLIES  
If you need to  change your  attendance  status  to either  cancel or now attend,  
please advise me personally.  You can contact me either  by 
email  jhgnhunter@outlook.com or   
Text message mobile 0421 222 346 
Helen Hunter 
Rally Coordinator PCCI 

Rally Coordinators Report for Woodford 

mailto:jhgnhunter@outlook.com


 

 

 

* Dog Friendly     

2019 CALENDAR 

 
 

NOVEMBER - 

Tweed Heads C’Park 

Ph: 07 5524 3306 

 
 
DECEMBER -  

Christmas Luncheon 
Saturday 7th Dec 
Moreton Bay Boat 

Club 
11 am- 2pm 

 
 
2020 CALENDAR 

 
 
JANUARY - 

PICNIC IN THE PARK  

 
 
FEBRUARY -  

Jacobs Well C’Park  

 
 
MARCH -  

Imbil C’Park 

 
 
APRIL -  

Boonah S’grounds 

 
 
MAY -  

Pomona S”Grounds 

Treasurer’s Report 

What a fantastic but busy weekend.  
Rally fees were $1205 and the raffle was $115. 
All members are financial now until September next year.  
No rally fees to collect next month but don't forget to ring up and book your 
site. 
Thanks everyone for an awesome rally.  
Kim (PCC Treasurer) 

Secretary’s Report  

Plenty of excitement at this rally. The weather was sunny during daylight with 
some wind and showers in the evening. Only one storm. 20 vans and 2 day 
trippers. Two new visitors who plan to join.  Friday the op shops were invaded 
in Town and several bags of treasures came back to the showgrounds. The 
pub meal was restaurant prices eg  $27 for fish and chips overcooked. Should 
have gone to the fish shop. Saturday the SES had a coin auction and the club 
members patronised it well. Took priority over the AGM. A lot of members won 
things in the draws . Not this little chicken though. The AGM went smoothly 
with nice reports from 2019 committee. New committee members were Mark L 
as President ,Yvonne Weeks as VP and Debbie Howard as Secretary .   Paul 
and Rod retired from the committee. Hallowe'en was a lot of fun for those who 
dressed up. I had a headache as someone planted a hatchet in my skull. 
Morticia was alluring with her new beau. Some great costumes . The commit-
tee banquet was great, Thanks to the people who purchased and organised 
this. Activity on Saturday pm was tight as we were kept moving by the day's 
agenda. Thanks to John and Rae for their efforts. 
I will miss having a little say each month but I'm sure Debbie has a few bits of 
wisdom she will impart. 
 

Rod Goode 
Retired 

 

 
 

Gossip Line for Woodford Rally 
 

 
 
Who is the lovely lady who decided to drop in on a club member at their 
home and after several phone calls to and fro, finally realised she was sit-
ting outside the wrong complex?  Her only response was “  I thought it 
looked different.” 
Who put their eyeball in their wife’s dessert? 
Who wore their name badge upside down on Saturday morning? 
Who did the artwork on John H’s activity? 
How do you spell Haloween , Halowein , Halloween ,Hallowe’en, who 
cares? 
Who didn’t check the battery in the mini tape recorder at the AGM? 
Who is the camper that has trained his wife to empty “THE” cassette at the 
dump point? 
Who was Morticia at the Hallowe’en dinner? 
Who won the most prizes at the cent auction? Paul. Rae, Rod or Dianne? 
Who turned up on Saturday with Ron? 
Lizzie Borden took an axe and gave ………..(who ?) a hatchet in his skull. 
Who sniffed out more glassware at the Woodford op shops? 
 



 

 

…...note from your Editor 

If you have any photos from our Rallies or articles that you 
wish to have published, please email them to me at 

diana.4053@yahoo.com.au 

 

Important Date Claimer!! 

CHRISTMAS LUNCHEON: 

Date: Saturday 7
th

 December 
Venue: Moreton Bay Boat Club 

Time: 11-2 

Outgoing Vice Presidents Report 2019 
 
Thanks to you all for your support during the year, my role as Vice President was assisted by a 
very able committee that were very supportive and easy to work with. 
Thank you to Rod Goode for being our Secretary for the past  few years and for his dedication 
and commitment to the role.  
Thank you to Paul Grieve for his role  as President for the past two years .For his creative ideas 
to spend some of the funds the club had, for the benefit of all the members.  
Thanks to John Hunter, our previous Vice President who had the role very well documented and 
has been happy to help me whenever necessary, which made it very easy for me. For getting 
our website up and running, uploading Newsletters and making sure it has been functioning cor-
rectly. 
I would also like to thank non committee members that have contributed to the success of the 
year as well. Particularly Ken Hickson who has done a lot of background work. Organising activi-
ties and games at the picnic in the park, the Christmas Luncheon, filling in as Newsletter editor, 
food preparation and organising tag along drives. 
Diana and Rae for their creative photography, for inclusion in our newsletter. Diana has done a 
great job as Newsletter editor. Thank you to Diana for her support in my role as the Vice Presi-
dent. 
Gayle Hutchison for her compassion, coordinating and sending get well cards to our members 
when they have not been well.   
Brian Purtell for helping with site locations for our caravans when necessary  
Special thanks to Rae Williamson for acting as our unofficial photographer 
Thank you to the members that store and bring our equipment/ gazebos to rallies when required. 
To all the members that have contributed to the success of the past year. No doubt there has 
been many acts of kindness and friendship that are carried out without any fanfare, that we are 
not all aware of. Please give yourselves a pat on the back. 
The year has seen our membership grow, which is encouraging as we all bring various attributes 
and skills to our club.   
 
Mark Linnett 



 

 

Incoming Vice President's Report 
 
And so begins a new chapter. I have accepted the role of Vice President for the next 12 months 
and I hope to do justice to the task. I'm confident I'm up to it. 
 
My first task is to get the Activities Roster ready for the 2020 year. This will hopefully be passed 
at the November Committee meeting. 
 
Now is also the time for members to advise us of any time you have planned not to attend a rally 
(ie cruises, overseas trips, caravanning holidays etc), so that I can avoid putting you on the Ros-
ter for a month that you will not be available. 
 
Till next Newsletter, here's me signing off. 
 
Yvonne Weeks 

 
Shopper dockets this rally (Woodford) amounted to $3853.00 

The total expenditure by club members for the 2018-19 season was approx. 
$42,765.00 

 
 

Hi Folks, 
I think I have completed all the tasks for the newsletter and AGM minutes for the bank. Gossip column, 
shopper dockets and secretary's report.  
I will be driving to Geelong on Tues or Wed as Gayle's mother passed away in her sleep last night.  Ruth 
was 96 and had a great life. Gayle went down there Friday a.m. and I'm driving so we'll have the car. The 
funeral will be late this week or Sat. 
We will be away for at least two weeks. Probably will not get to rally on 16th.Someone to do  minutes of 
meeting, attendance book (on a sheet of paper) and shopper dockets ,same. Gossip column same again. 
Contact us on email or mobiles. 
Keep the work coming in. 
Cheers 
Rod (nearly retired)  
Acting secretary. 
 



 

 

Woodford Showgrounds October 2019 



 

 

Woodford Showgrounds October 2019 



 

 

Woodford Showgrounds October 2019 



 

 

Woodford Showgrounds October 2019 



 

 

Woodford Showgrounds October 2019 



 

 

COMMITTEE/SUBCOMMITTEE CONTACT DETAILS  

Email address: peninsulacaravanclub@gmail.com 

Position Name Phone Mobile Email address 

President Mark Linnett 3142 4328 0413 646 509 marktrading@hotmail.com 

Vice President Yvonne Weeks 0418 798 655 0418 798 655 nandyweeks@gmail.com 

Secretary Debbie Howard 0402 940 898 0402 940 898 alldeb.howard@gmail.com 

Treasurer Kim Hickson 3314 0433  0418 797 160 kimjo-an@hotmail.com 

Rally Coordinator Helen Hunter 3205 5432 0421 222 346  jhgnhunter@outlook.com 

Newsletter Editor Diana Linnett 3142 4328 0403 798 559 diana.4053@yahoo.com.au 

The contents of this document are intended for the original club recipients and must not be on for-
warded without the permission of the Author 

None of the contents of this newsletter necessarily states the views of the Peninsula Caravan Club 
Inc or that of the editor unless otherwise stated.    


